
  

 

Rev. Kenneth Wade 

Ken & Carolyn Wade are third generation Nazarenes.  Ken is from 
Ft. Wayne Grace Point, and Carolyn is from Colorado. Both Ken & Carolyn 
accepted Christ as teens and were sanctified.  They met at ONC in 1971, Ken 
a ministerial student, and Carolyn in nursing. They married in 1972.  While 

at Olivet, they felt led into missionary service.   

Graduating in 1974, Ken became an associate pastor at Carolyn’s 
home church. God leading, they moved to Kansas City, MO then to         

Nazarene Theological Seminary in 1975. They moved to Ft. Wayne in 1976.  
Ken worked as a church builder, then as the Lake Ave. Kiddie Prep Director.  
Ken & Carolyn served also as registered evangelists & Ken was ordained to 

the NEI district in 1980.   

They returned to Kansas City, MO and graduated from Nazarene 
Theological Seminary in 1982-84.  Appointed by the General Board, they 

served in South Africa & Botswana until returning to the States. In 1988 they 
pastored at Casper, WY First Church of the Nazarene until 1995 when they 

moved back to Ft. Wayne as career missionaries to Kenya, WGM, with    
approval by the Board of General Superintendent’s. The Wades returned to 

Ft. Wayne in June 2019.  They retired from WGM on Nov. 1, 2019 and 
transferred their membership to NEI from the Rocky Mountain District. 
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 The Order of Service  

for the Ordination of Elders 
May 13, 2020 

 

Pre-worship Gathering ……………………………..……………………………... 

Processional ………………………………………..“Holiness Unto the Lord” 

  Please remain seated for all 4 verses  

(Directed by Rev. Edgar Fink) 

Statement of Purpose & Invocation…..…………  Dr. David W. Graves 

Scripture Reading– Ephesians 4:1-7, 11—13  ..… Rev.  Sandra White 

The Apostles Creed  (congregation stand)...............Rev.  Tom Beers 

Recognition of Retiring Ministers………………….Dr. David G. Roland 

Challenge to Newly-Licensed Ministers………….Dr. David G. Roland 

Presentation of Ordinands ………………………..Rev. Jim W. Ballenger 

Receiving the Ordinands…………………...…………Dr. David W. Graves 

Examination of the Ordinands………………...….. Dr. David W. Graves  

Manual Reading Paragraph 502.1-502.6 …...Rev.  Cortney Coombs 

“Christ Is Enough For Me”  ……………………………... Rev. Edgar Fink 

Ordination Message………………………………...….Dr. David W. Graves  

Ordination Ritual…………………………………...…  Dr. David W. Graves 

Sending Forth ……………………………...…………....Dr. David W. Graves 

Recessional…………………………………….…”A Charge to Keep I Have” 

 

  

 

Reverend Paul D. White was born September 28, 

1951 to loving parents. However, they did not   

provide a Christian influence, leaving Paul to     

follow his own desires.  

He studied accounting at Ball State University for 

two years, then dropped out to work in a  

factory.  One glorious Sunday morning in 1983 Paul attended Riverview 

Church of the Nazarene where he gave his heart to Jesus.  

A few weeks later Paul surrendered entirely to the Lord’s will and the      

following year God called him to preach the gospel. Paul met Jeanne, the 

love of his life, at the Mounds Mall in Anderson, Indiana and they were  

married August 3, 1990. They have five children: Tom, Paula, John, Laura, 

and Jaime.  If you have not heard their miraculous story, Paul and Jeanne 

will gladly share it with you. 

Paul earned a bachelor’s degree in Christian Ministries from  

Indiana Wesleyan University and a master’s degree in Church  

Administration from Olivet Nazarene University.  He was  

ordained in 1990 by General Superintendent, Dr. Eugene Stowe.  

The Whites enjoyed a total of 34 years of pastoral ministry on the             

NEI District. They pastored Eaton, Ossian, and Churubusco, where they  

recently retired after 22 ½ years. The District is grateful for Paul’s           

leadership as an Advisory Board member and teacher and treasurer for the 

School of Ministries. He served as a member of the Assembly Finance  

Committee, Investments Committee and Allocation Formula Studies      

Committee. He was also Adult Ministries Director, a member of the District    

Ministries Board and Auburn Zone leader.  

Presently, Paul is serving as Heart to Heart Hospice Chaplain and he and 

Jeanne are both on staff at Fort Wayne Liberty Mills Church of the         

Nazarene. Jeanne is studying for ordination online through Northwest    

Nazarene University. Paul enjoys spending time with his family, preaching 

the message of holiness, studying about the Civil War, and driving his    

Corvette.   

Rev. Paul White 



  

 

Rev. Daniel White 
From his early childhood, Daniel was sensitive to 

the Holy Spirit and had a desire to know and serve 

the Lord. It was at the Church of the Nazarene in 

Vancouver, Washington, at the age of seven that he    

received Christ as Savior.  He continued to grow in 

his faith and was baptized at the age of 12.   

While attending a Nazarene youth camp on the Washington Pacific  

District, Daniel totally surrendered his life to the Lord and was filled with the 

Holy Spirit. 

Northwest Nazarene College in Nampa, Idaho proved not only a great place 

to get an excellent education but that’s where Daniel met his  

forever dear, Gloria. They were married in 1969.  

Together, Daniel and Gloria have served faithfully, seeking to honor and 

obey God’s call to ministry. The Whites have three grown children: Joy,   

Jeremy, and Jonathan, and baby Beth Ann, in heaven.  

Daniel is a graduate of Nazarene Theological Seminary. His  

ministry spanned 40 years as senior pastor of 8 churches  

including Churches of the Nazarene in Jamestown, North Dakota;  

Camas, Washington; Shawnee, Kansas; Aberdeen, South Dakota; and a new 

church plant in Sioux Falls, South Dakota. From there the Whites moved to 

NEI to pastor the Bluffton congregation. The NW District contacted them to 

a restart project in Kokomo, and finally they came back to Auburn, where 

they concluded a wonderful pastoral career. 

Daniel then transitioned into chaplaincy ministry and for five years served 

both Lutheran and Dupont Hospitals of Fort Wayne, Indiana.  

 

Since retiring from full time ministry Daniel has authored two books: On the 

Injured List; Injuries, Detours and other Interruptions to the Way I Had 

Planned and Things Revealed, Treasured Personal Discoveries in Morning 

Quiet Times with Jesus.  

  

 
Holiness Unto the Lord 

Lyrics & Music by Lelia N. Morris, 1900 

 

“Called unto holiness,” Church of our God, 

Purchase of Jesus, redeemed by His blood; 

Called from the world and its idols to flee, 

Called from the bondage of sin to be free. 

“Holiness unto the Lord” Is our watch-word and song; 

“Holiness unto the Lord” as we’re marching along; 

Sing it, shout it, loud and long: “Holiness unto the Lord” Now and forever. 

“Called unto holiness,” children of light, 

Walking with Jesus in garments of white; 

Raiment unsullied, nor tarnished with sin; 

God’s Holy Spirit abiding within. 

“Holiness unto the Lord” Is our watch-word and song; 

“Holiness unto the Lord” as we’re marching along; 

Sing it, shout it, loud and long: “Holiness unto the Lord” Now and forever. 

“Called unto holiness,” Praise His dear name! 

This blessed secret to faith Now made plain: 

Not our own righteousness, But Christ within, 

Living and reigning, and saving from sin. 

“Holiness unto the Lord” Is our watch-word and song; 

“Holiness unto the Lord” as we’re marching along; 

Sing it, shout it, loud and long: “Holiness unto the Lord” Now and forever. 

“Called unto holiness,” bride of the Lamb, 

Waiting the Bridegroom’s returning again! 

Lift up your heads, for the day draweth near 

When in His beauty, the King shall appear! 

“Holiness unto the Lord” Is our watch-word and song; 

“Holiness unto the Lord” as we’re marching along; 

Sing it, shout it, loud and long: “Holiness unto the Lord” Now and forever. 



  

 The Apostles’ Creed 

I believe in God the Father Almighty,  

Maker of heaven and earth; 

 

And in Jesus Christ, His only Son, our Lord; 

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit,  

born of the Virgin Mary,  

suffered under Pontius Pilate,  

was crucified, dead, and buried; 

 

He descended into hades;  

the third day He rose again from the dead;  

He ascended into heaven,  

and sitteth at the right hand of God the  

Father Almighty;  

from thence He shall come to judge the  

living and the dead.  

 

I believe in the Holy Spirit,  

the holy Church universal,  

the communion of saints,  

the forgiveness of sins,  

the resurrection of the body,  

and the life everlasting.  

Amen. 
  

 

Rev. Philip O. Harden Jr. 
 

Reverend Philip O. Harden, Jr., a native of      

Columbus, Ohio, was born July 13, 1955.  He 

graduated from the Ohio School for the Deaf in 

1973 and went on to further his education at 

Rochester New York Institute of Technology and 

Gallaudet University where he studied  history. 

Kathryn Sue captured his heart and in 1977 she 

became Mrs. Philip Harden.   

The Hardens have two daughter, Betty Sue and Mary Jo.   

 

Philip received Jesus Christ as his Lord and Savior on April 1, 1983.  

Longing for a closer walk with God, Philip fully  

surrendered his will and was sanctified in September of 1994.  On that 

same glorious night, Philip was privileged to accept God’s call to 

preach the Word.  

 

God’s challenging assignment was that Phil preach and minister to 

both the deaf and to the hearing. He gladly accepted that call and    

received his NEI District license in 1997. On June 26, 2003 Philip O. 

Harden, Junior, was ordained as a minister of the gospel in the    

Northeastern Indiana District Church of the Nazarene.  He was the 

second deaf minister to be ordained elder in the history of the          

denomination. 

 

He and Kathryn enjoyed many years of successful ministry in the 

Warsaw Church of the Nazarene and the broader Goshen and Warsaw 

communities. 



  

 Rev. Gary L. Bracken 
  

 

Reverend Gary L. Bracken was raised in the 

Church of the  Nazarene and is grateful for godly 

parents who faithfully took him to church.  

As a young preteen boy, Gary felt God’s subtle 

call to ministry.  He was humbled yet reluctant to obey.  

In 1969 he received a vote of  

confidence and his first local preacher’s  license from Johnstown,  

Pennsylvania First Church of the Nazarene.  Gary went on to prepare for 

ministry at Nazarene Bible College in Colorado Springs, Colorado.  

It was in his freshman year, under the anointed preaching of T.W.      

Willingham, that Gary was sanctified and fully yielded his will to the will of 

the Father. “To God be the glory!” As a public testimony of his full          

surrender, Gary was wonderfully baptized at Trinity Church of the Nazarene 

in Colorado Springs.  

In God’s providence, Gary met Nancy at Trevecca Nazarene  

University and together they have joyfully served the Lord as  

pastor or associate pastor in Churches of the Nazarene in Glasgow,          

Kentucky; Churubusco, Gas City, Columbia City and Wabash Indiana; as 

well as Baltimore, Maryland.  For the past six years Gary and Nancy have 

thoroughly enjoyed pastoring a small church near Marion, Indiana. 

The Brackens have two daughters, Rebekah and Rachel, and two terrific 

granddaughters, Alaina and Sydnee.    

  

  
Dr. David W. Graves 

Dr. David W. Graves is a general superintendent in the 

Church of the Nazarene. Dr. Graves was chosen for the 

highest elected office in the denomination at the 27th 

General Assembly held in Orlando, Florida, USA, in 

2009. At the time of his election, Dr. Graves was the  

senior pastor of College Church of the Nazarene in Olathe, Kansas, where 

he had served since 2006. Prior to College Church he served as director of 

Sunday School Ministries for the Church of the Nazarene International             

Headquarters from 2001 to 2006. He has had pastoral assignments in   

Kansas, Ohio, Tennessee, Oklahoma, and North Carolina. Graves is a 

graduate of Olivet Nazarene University and  received his Master of        

Divinity degree from Nazarene Theological Seminary. He received an  

honorary Doctor of Divinity from Olivet. He is the author of three books 

and has written for numerous publications.  

Dr. Graves and his wife, Sharon, have four married children, Michael, 

John, Stephen, and Rachel, and 10 grandchildren. He is a fourth-generation 

Nazarene on both sides of his family. His parents are Harold and Bettie 

Graves.  



  

 Dr. David G. Roland 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been David’s greatest privilege to serve 18 years as  

Superintendent of the Northeastern Indiana District Church of the Nazarene.  

  

Prior to his ministry to NEI, David was the Superintendent of the North       

Arkansas District for nearly nine years. At junior boy’s camp in Scottsville, 

Texas, he first sensed God’s call to preach.  

Being raised in a Nazarene parsonage, he was given many opportunities to 

share God’s Word. At the age of 17 the Dallas District granted David his first 

District license. He did pulpit supply and held youth revivals throughout his 

high school years.  

 

David earned a bachelor’s degree from MidAmerica Nazarene University 

(1973), a Master of Divinity degree from Nazarene Theological Seminary 

(1977), and in 1999 David was honored with the Doctor of Divinity Degree by 

MidAmerica Nazarene University. 

As a MANC student, David formed an evangelistic quartet called, “The Young 

Inspirations.”  Cheryl Thompson, the soprano voice, won his heart and on   

August 6, 1971, they were married.   

While attending college David moved from the campus dormitory to an    

apartment above Frye’s Funeral Home where he worked as an assistant.  He 

often “surprised” Cheryl with bouquets of fresh flowers. 

 

David was ordained in 1977 and over a 20-year time period had the privilege of 

pastoring Drexel Church of the Nazarene on the Kansas City District, as well 

as churches in Sherman and Carrollton, Texas on the Dallas District.  It was his 

honor to receive the Pastor of the Year Award (1993) from Southern Nazarene 

University.  He is also a graduate of the School of Large Church Management. 

  

 Rev. Doug Hinton  
 

Rev. Hinton has a strong heritage of Christian ministry.  

Beginning with a grandfather who served for almost 70 years as a   

pastor, evangelist, and district superintendent, he is one of several  

family members who have collectively combined for almost 300 years 

of service to the church and the Kingdom of God.  

Rev. Hinton has personally served as a district evangelist and  

pastor, followed by over 30 years of both denominational and  

inter-denominational service focusing on stewardship 

 development, estate planning, and planned giving. He has preached 

from coast to coast in churches of all sizes, from a  

handful of people to over 4,000.   

He has assisted over 4,000 individuals/couples in developing  

God-honoring estate plans and is currently serving on staff at  

Anderson First Church of the Nazarene.  

Mrs. Hinton is also a product of a strong Christian heritage and felt, 

from an early age, God's call to ministry as a minister's wife. Her 

grandfather, uncle, and father spent their lives serving in  

pastoral ministry and one aunt who served as a missionary. She has 

been a loyal, faithful servant in support of her husband's  

ministry, but she has also specialized in ministering to seniors in 

churches and nursing homes for many years. She currently serves as 

assistant activity director at a local nursing home. 

The Hintons have been married for 48 years and have 2 children, 6 

grandchildren, and 2 great-grandchildren. 



  

 

Rev. Clark Howe  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Having grown up with his dad as a Nazarene Pastor, Clark never 

thought he would  

become a pastor. Clark describes his path  

towards his calling as filled with “baby steps”. 

 

 He studied Communications and Business in college, and then spent 

seven years in the secular workplace with Florida Power and Light. 

During this time Clark volunteered at the churches he attended and 

eventually became a part-time staff member.  

 

In late 1991 Clark accepted a full-time ministry offer at Clarksville 

First Church of the Nazarene in Tennessee (it was a sign!).           

From volunteer to full-time, from board member to staff member, 

Clark spent much of his efforts in worship ministries and running big 

events.  

Clark’s wife Roseanna has partnered with him in many of the         

productions which expressed Clark’s background in  community    

theater and Rose’s background in Art. Together they have two grown 

daughters, Rachel and Rylee. 

 

  

 Dr. David G. Roland 
While pastoring on the Dallas District, David was a member of the  

Texas State Redistricting Committee and was actively involved in the Dallas 

community. A dedicated churchman, David has served as  District Secretary, 

District Advisory Board Secretary, Home Missions  Chairman, Camp Meet-

ing Board Member, District Finance Committee  member, and NYPS Presi-

dent. Further he has served as a trustee to Southern Nazarene University, 

Nazarene Theological Seminary, and currently Nazarene Bible College.  

For 17 years David has been an Olivet Nazarene University trustee and has 

given leadership as chairman of the ONU Board for the past seven years. 

He was honored to serve as a delegate to six General Assemblies as well as a 

member of the Executive Committee of the General Board and chairman of 

the General Finance Committee. He also served on the DS Leadership       

Development Committee for more than a decade. In every church and district 

assignment David has been actively involved in the planting of new churches 

and served on the founding board of New Church Specialties. He has a      

passion for missions, having repeatedly worked on teams to Russia, Haiti, 

Puerto Rico, Belize, Honduras and Mexico.   

Cheryl holds a Practical Nursing degree and a bachelor’s degree from      

MidAmerica Nazarene University. She has served as District Women’s    

Ministries Director in Dallas, North Arkansas, and NEI.  For 10 years, she 

directed the spouses of DS Leadership Development and is a charter member 

of the General Women’s Counsel. Cheryl was privileged to be the event    

coordinator for Come to the Fire Women’s Holiness Conferences and enjoys 

writing and teaching Bible studies at the Grant County shelter for homeless 

women. 

David and Cheryl have two married daughters. Kari and Nathan Burns pastor 

the Mustang, Oklahoma Church of the Nazarene. Kari teaches  

6th grade language arts. They have two children, Bryce (14) and Addie (10). 

Cassie and Ryan Sory of Skiatook, Oklahoma, have two boys, Joshua (12) 

and Jacob (2). Jonah Ryan will make his appearance in August. Cassie is an 

elementary school counselor. Ryan is a SR Specialist for AT&T and a recent 

graduate of SNU. They are active members of Regency Park Church of the 

Nazarene in Tulsa.   

 

The Roland's have experienced unspeakable joy in serving God with our NEI 

family and praise Him for His love that endures forever! 



  

 

Northeastern Indiana District 

Ordinand Class of 2020  

 Robert  Gargiulo 

Clark Howe (Elder) 

Doug Hinton (Elder) 

Retiring Ministers 

Gary L. Bracken 

Philip O. Harden 

Dan White 

Paul White  

David G. Roland 

Kenneth W. Wade 

2020 New District Licensed Ministers 

Stephanie Chapman 

Deborah Mitchell  

Dan Kaufman 

Michael Heckman 
  

 

Rev. Robert Gargiulo 
 

Robert J. Gargiulo was born in Belleville, New     

Jersey, and grew up in the Church of the Nazarene. 

He received Jesus Christ as Savior in August 1993 

and was baptized at the age of ten.   

It was on a Sunday morning under the anointed 

preaching of a guest missionary speaker that Rob 

sensed the warmth of God’s Holy Spirit wooing him 

into ministry. However, this tender teenager struggled for clarity throughout 

his high school years. 

Shiloh Park youth camp provided a step in spiritual maturity as Rob was 

challenged to fully surrender his heart to Jesus. Again, at Nazarene Youth 

Congress in 2003 he knew God was calling him to a deeper commitment. In 

obedience, Rob went forward, consecrated his life to God, and was cleansed 

from all sin.   

 

The Lord continued to mold his life through his studies at Olivet Nazarene 

University and Huntington University. While at HU, Rob met the beautiful 

and talented love of his life, Danielle Gayed, and on June 26, 2010, they were 

married.   

Following graduation, he determined to complete his Master of Divinity   

Degree at Asbury University. While there he completely surrendered his life 

to Christ and by the power of the Holy Spirit, God’s love was poured into his 

heart as described in Romans 5:5. 

Since 2017 Rob has served as pastor of the North Manchester Church of the 

Nazarene. Recently he accepted a staff position working with youth at the 

Wabash Church of the Nazarene. 

The Gargiulos have been blessed with three children, Nora  

(age 5), Oliver (11 months), and Levi who was stillborn, June 8, 2013. 

Together, Rob and Danielle’s passion is to be a light in the  

darkness, live life to the fullest and follow God wherever He leads.   


